CLRC Finance Committee 
August 15, 2007
CLRC Headquarters
2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer; Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.

Excused:   Robert O’Boyle (OCC) 
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. 
1.
Minutes of the May 17, 2007 Finance Committee Meeting
The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved unanimously.
2.
Check & Deposit Register ending June 30, 2007 and July 31, 2007
The Committee reviewed the Registers for year-end and for the first month of the new fiscal year and asked the following questions:

· What is Doody’s?  It is a reviewing tool for medical librarians.  CLRC obtained consortial pricing for six medical libraries and paid for six, one –year subscriptions out of Hospital Library Services Program funds.
· What are all the small payments of $11?  They are payments made out of MISP funds to cover interlibrary loans of medical information.

There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the two sets of Check and Deposit registers be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved unanimously.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending June 30, 2007
The Committee reviewed the Financial Reports for year-end June 30, 2007:

· Courtney explained that “Retained Earnings” are also known as the “Fund Balance.” Retained earnings for the previous year had a significant increase attributable to prior period adjustments recommended by the auditors as a result of the change in accounting methodology that was made during 2006. 
· The transition to the accrual accounting system means that some of the figures look skewed but this will be rectified by next year.

· The healthy year-end bottom line includes unspent personnel funds (CLRC did not hire a full-time IT person), the decreased delivery costs, health insurance costs being under budget, and the increase in bank interest.  
The Committee then reviewed the financial reports ending July 30, 2007:

· The money market increase is attributable to the receipt of state aid.

· Accounts receivables include grant receivables recorded at year-end.

· Liabilities include accrued vacation; this has increased because it is now calculated in hours, not days.

· The retained earnings are equal to the June 30, 2007 retained earnings plus June 30 net income.

· Profit and Loss Statement:

· Line 319.09:  CLRC has yet to receive the RBDB funds, hence no allocation for overhead costs.

· Line 334.00:  This is recording income for the total paid to Britannica Online (a pass-through).

· Line 340:00The marketed services income is funds received from the Rochester Regional Library Council for delivery consulting services.
· Line 350.00:  This reflects that Council members have been billed for WALDO databases but no funds have yet been expended to WALDO.

· Line 510.23:  UPS delivery is under by $1,000.  (We have yet to receive the 7/28/2007 bill and have twice requested a duplicate.)
· Line 511:22:  The additional bookkeeping fees are attributable to audit preparation.

· RBDB, HLSP and MISP funds have yet to be received.  Please note that grant statements now represent the full year budget for ease of comparison.

· Personnel expenses are under by $4,000 because the new administrative assistant has yet to start.
There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the July 30, 2007 Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved unanimously.
4.
Old Business 
a) Dues Structure.  
In the interests of time, it was decided to table this agenda item until the September meeting.
b) Budget Revisions
Penelope explained that the previously-approved budget contained a mistake:  the $48,778 RBDB income allocation was not included in total income.  The additional funds increase the CLRC net income for 2007-2008 to approximately $135,000.  In light of the extra income, Penelope asked that two new lines be added to the budget under Expenses - Contract Services:  Virtual Reference Services - $18,000 and Continuing Education (Workshops and Speakers) - $5,000.  The remaining net income would be approximately $112,000.  
The Committee accepted the revisions and recommended that they be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved unanimously.

7.
New Business

a) Audit
The audit was conducted by Green & Seifter, PLLC in late July.  The initial draft documents confirm a successful audit.
b) Desk

Penelope requested that she purchase a new desk for her office.  The Committee approved this request, not to exceed $1,500.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
Next Meeting:  September 26, 2007 at 9:00 a.m. at CLRC (time tentative).  The meeting will conclude with an audit presentation to the joint Finance and Executive Committees.
Respectfully submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
